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HOOSIER AND TAR HEEL — C. D. Gull (1) of Indiana University was the principal
speaker at the meeting of the Resources and Technical Services section of NCLA. He was
introduced by Harlan Brown (r), associate director, D. H. Hill Library, N. C. State Uni-

versity, Raleigh.

FROM THE EDITOR'S DESK

With this issue of North Carolina Libraries | begin my stint as editor of our associa-
tion’s official journal. As you will note, this is a combined issue (Numbers 2-3) necessitated
by a recent change in editors.

You will also note that the composition of the Editorial Advisory Board has almost
completely changed since the appearance of the last issue. The present Board members,
appointed late in 1965, are all extremely able and experienced librarians, each representing a
library of a different type (public, academic, school, and special).

On December 18 Board members met with me to plan the content of issues during the
current biennium. Later this year a special issue on industrial research libraries and a mem-
bership issue will appear. In 1967 issues will cover newspaper, radio, and television station
libraries, church libraries, libraries representing particular professions (law, medicine, etc.)
and elementary and secondary school libraries. Each issue will include news items relating
to library service throughout the state; personal notes relating to job changes and appoint-
ments will be excluded from our journal’s pages.

Future issues will also include guest editorials on pertinent topics and letters to the
editor, if any are received. Letters expressing reader’s views on articles which appear in
these pages are solicited and will be printed subject to limitations of space and good taste.
Suggestions for improving the format or content of North Carolina Libraries will be wel-
comed at any time. Let me hear from you! AWS



